Address of the Minister of Justice and Public Order at the Opening Ceremony of the Exchange Programme Conference, 

21-23/3/2007, Hilton Parka Hotel, Nicosia

Distinguished guests,

Dear Participants,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

It gives me great pleasure to be with you tonight to address the 1st Annual Conference of the CEPOL and Agis Exchange Programme for Senior Police Officers and Police Training Staff.  I consider your presence as an expression of genuine interest and commitment to the aims of this challenging and worthwhile project.

Such meetings serve to the strengthening of mutual cross border police cooperation and enhance more effective ways of developing and harmonizing police training in the Member States of the European Union, with the aim to provide better policing to European citizens.

As we all know, training is the cornerstone of policing and contributes substantially to the police duties, that is, fight against organized crime, crime prevention, law enforcement, maintenance of law and order with full respect of human rights.

I would like now to focus, briefly, on the expected benefits deriving from this multilateral exchange programme.

The programme promotes the development of a European dimension in the field of police training.  Moreover, it provides opportunities for learning and exchange of knowledge and best practices amongst police colleagues and experts in Europe.

Further, it promotes a better understanding of the functioning of legal systems and organizations in Europe.  It does not only facilitate the development of a greater cultural and professional understanding, but also the understanding of new trends, developments and priorities of both academic and professional aspects.  Last but not least, the participants are provided with the opportunity to develop a stronger professional and personal relationship.

Dear participants participate actively, be committed to the common goal to make this multilateral project successful and benefit the most out of your participation and contribution.  

I take this opportunity, to stress the continuous support and willingness of the Cyprus Ministry of Justice and Public Order as well as the Cyprus Police to cooperate with CEPOL in every initiative concerning educational activities.

I would also like to express my sincere thanks to the Chief of the Cyprus Police, the Director of the Cyprus Police Academy and the staff of the Cyprus CEPOL Team as well as the CEPOL Project Group for their efforts to organize this Conference in such an effective way.

I am sure that the Conference will meet your expectations and achieve its aims and that the organizers with the support of CEPOL will do their utmost, so that the Conference produces fruitful results.

Dear participants, I wish you every success in your discussions and a pleasant stay in Cyprus.

Thank you.  

